Eye on the World May 8, 2021

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of May 8, 2021.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

\star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: Because the layout technician of this publication left on a family trip, this edition was completed on May 5—meaning it does not have the latest news items.

 \star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles, which are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Biden and Harris transition

■ An article by Christopher Barron titled "The Trojan Horse Presidency" was posted at thepoliticalinsider.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Kamala Harris Suggests Fighting Climate Change Will Fix the Biden Border Crisis" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "VP Kamala Harris: 'The Western Hemisphere Is Our Home' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021.

Comments about Vatican

■ An article by Nicole Winfield titled "Pope Enables Vatican Prosecutions of Cardinals, Bishops" was posted at apnews.com on April 30, 2021.

Comments about Israel

■ An article by Jared Szuba titled "Intel: U.S., Israel to Cooperate Against Iran's Missiles and Drones" was posted at al-monitor.com on April 28, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Dan Williams titled "Our Warplanes Can Reach Iran, Israeli [Intelligence] Minister [Eli Cohen] Warns Amid Nuclear Talks" was posted at reuters.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Ruthie Blum titled "John Kerry's Anti-Israel Stance Speaks for Itself" was posted at jpost.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Salem Alketbi titled "Will Biden Sacrifice Israel Over Iran?" was posted at jpost.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "In Lag Ba'Omer Mount Meron Stampede, 45 Killed and at Least 150 Injured" was posted at jpost.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Netanyahu's Attorney to Represent Families of Victims of Meron Disaster" was posted at jpost.com on May 2, 2021.

Comments about Iran

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "[John] Kerry Denies Telling Iranians About Covert Israeli Operations; State Dept. Says It Was Public Knowledge" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 27, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Iran's President Accuses Enemies of Leaking Audio Clip That Is Stoking Controversy for [Foreign Minister Javad] Zarif, [John] Kerry" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "In Translation of Leaked Tape, [Foreign Minister Javad] Zarif Says He Didn't Know About Israeli Ops in Syria Until [John] Kerry Told Him" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 30, 2021.

An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Iran Expects Sanctions on Banks, Oil to Be Lifted Based on Nuclear Talks" was posted at jpost.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Tzvi Joffre titled "Fire, Explosion at Petrochemical Plant in Iran" was posted at jpost.com on May 2, 2021.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

■ An article by Hollie McKay titled "Analysts Ponder Significance of Saudi Arabia Seeking a 'Good and Special Relationship' With Iran" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

Comments about Myanmar

■ An article by Elaine Kurtenbach titled "UN Report Says Myanmar Poverty Could Double From Coup Chaos" was posted at apnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Robert Birsel titled "Eight Reported Killed as Myanmar Protests Aim to 'Shake the World' " was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

Comments about Mozambique

■ Looking back to April, an article by Nicholas Norbrook titled "How Mozambique's Corrupt Elite Caused Tragedy in the North" was posted at theafricareport.com on April 10, 2021.

Sports business hypocrisy in China

■ Looking back to August of 2020, an article by David Whitley titled "China Gets the NBA to Shut Up and Dribble" was posted at orlandosentinel.com on Aug. 5, 2020.

■ An article by Jack Beyrer titled "NBA Sells Sneakers From Chinese Company [Anta Sports] Suspected of Using Uyghur Forced Labor" was posted at freebeacon.com on April 29, 2021.

Other business hypocrisy in China

■ An article by Sophie Mann titled "Hundreds of Millions in PPP Loans Went to CCP-Backed Firms, as U.S. Small Businesses Went Under" was posted at justthenews.com on May 1, 2021.

Comments about China

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Beijing's Censors Block CNSNews.com in China" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by John Barrasso titled "China's Goal Is Domination, Not Cooperation; It's Playing Biden and America for Fools" was posted at usatoday.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Lily Kuo and Alicia Chen "Chinese Workers Allege Forced Labor, Abuses in Xi's 'Belt and Road' Program" was posted washingtonpost.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by John Aidan Byrne titled "Beijing Tops NYC in Number of Billionaires on Latest Forbes List" was posted at nypost.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Lucas Tomlinson titled "Global Microchip Shortage Has China Eyeing Taiwan [Who Is the Largest and Most Sophisticated Microchip Maker in the World]" was posted at foxnews.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Praveen Menon titled "New Zealand's [Prime Minister Jacinda] Ardern Says Differences With China Becoming Harder to Reconcile" was posted at reuters.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "European Union Backtracks on Massive Trade Deal With Communist China" was posted at breitbart.com on May 5, 2021.

Comments about Russia

■ A Reuters article by Dmitry Antonov and Alexander Marrow titled "Moscow Decries 'Unfriendly Actions' as U.S. Ends Visa Services for Most Russians" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

Comments about other international nations

■ A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Watch: Christian Pastor Arrested in London for Quoting 'Homophobic' Bible Verses" were posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ali Kucukgocmen titled "Turkish Police Told to Prevent People Filming Them; Media Reported" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Ben Makori and Toby Melville titled "Nine Arrested in London Protests Against Greater Police Powers" was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Exclusive Video: 'No Justice, No Peace'—Antifa, Communists, BLM Rally in London on May Day" were posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Dominique Vidalon titled "Arrests in Paris as Thousands Join May Day Protests Across France" was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "Almost Half of French Would Support Military Intervention to Restore Order [Caused by Islamism in France]" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Nqobile Dludia titled "South Africa to Clamp Down on Captive Lion Breeding, Minister [of Forestry, Fisheries and the Environment, Barbara Creecy] Says" was posted at reuters.com on May 2, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Mayela Armas titled "Venezuela Raises Minimum Wage [by 289%] in Fourth Year of Hyperinflation" was posted at reuters.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Germany Busts International Child Porn Site Used by 400,000 Registered Members" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Tony Perkins titled "Convicted for Conviction? Finnish Leader [Former Interior Minister, female Paivi Rasanen] Faces Jail for Bible Quote [Romans 1:24-27 About Homosexuality]" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

International covid vaccines

■ A Reuters article by Rocky Swift titled "Japan's Unused 14 Million Doses of Covid-19 Vaccines Point to Logistical Hurdles" was posted at reuters.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Frances Martel titled "Brazil Accuses Russia of Sending Vaccines Carrying Live Cold Virus" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Johan Ahlander and Simon Johnson titled "Sweden Extends Vaccination Target After Rejecting Johnson & Johnson Shots" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Kate Kelland titled "Risk From Virus Variants Remains After First Pfizer Covid-19 Vaccine, UK Study Finds" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021. ■ An article by Rob Gillies titled "Canada to Start to Get Pfizer Vaccines From the U.S. Next Week" was posted at apnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Breitbart London titled "Canada Halts Johnson & Johnson Vaccine Rollout After Violations by Maryland Manufacturer" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Aishwarya Nair and Nquobile Dludla titled "Pfizer to Supply 4.5 Million Doses of Covid-19 Vaccine to South Africa by June" was posted at reuters.com on May 2, 2021.

International covid lockdowns

■ An article by Jon Brown titled "Calgary Court Issues Warrant Permitting Police 'To Do Anything Necessary' to Enter Pastor's Church, Arrest Him [Because He Violates the Lockdown by Continuing to Feed the Homeless]" was posted at dailywire.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Victoria Friedman titled "Top Medic [Professor Jonathan Van-Tam] Says It's 'Safe' for Two Vaccinated People to Meet Inside, But Still Not Allowed [by Boris Johnson's Social-Distancing Rules]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Toronto Covid Police Laid 230 Charges for Breaking Lockdown Orders in First Week Alone [of Their 16 Teams Dedicated to Cracking Down on Illegal Gatherings]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Clement Rossignol and Philip Blenkinsop titled "Police Break Up Brussels Anti-Lockdown Party" was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Umit Bektas, Kemal Aslan and Ali Kucukgocmen titled "Turkish Police Detain Hundreds at Lockdown May Day Marches" was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

India's covid challenges

■ A Reuters article by Alasdair Pal and Francis Mascarenhas titled "India Infections Top 18 Million as Gravediggers Work Round the Clock" was posted at reuters.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Bostock titled "People in India Are Being Cremated in Parking Lots, With So Much Demand That Families Have to Take Tickets and Wait" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by India McTaggart titled "Australians Returning From India Face Jail [or Fines] Amid Deadly Covid Surge [in India]" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Kevin Breuninger and Berkeley Lovelace Jr. titled "U.S. to Restrict Travel From India Effective May 4 as Covid Surge Devastates the Country" was posted at cnbc.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Manavi Kapur titled "India Is Fighting a Healthcare Crisis of Unimaginable Proportions With Woefully Outdated Science" was posted at qz.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Kanishka Singh titled "India's Serum Institute [of India] Plans to Start Vaccine Production Outside India" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Ashok Sharma titled "Indian Court Urges Government Action as Hospitals Cry Help" was posted at apnews.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Sankalp Phartiyal and Alasdair Pal titled "India's Daily Covid-19 Cases Pass 400,000 for First Time as Second Wave Worsens" was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Krishna N. Das titled "Indian Scientists Flag Virus Mutations That Could 'Evade Immune Response' " was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Manavi Kapur titled "India's Vaccine Czar Has Left the Country for the UK Due to 'Unprecedented' Threats" was posted at qz.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Catherine Garcia titled "International Aid Arriving in India Amid Devastating Covid-19 Outbreak" was posted at theweek.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Natasha Mikles titled "Indians Are Forced to Change Rituals for Their Dead as Covid-19 Rages Through Cities and Villages" was posted at theconversation.com on May 4, 2021.

Other international covid news

■ An article by Gabrielle Reyes titled "Indonesia Airport Caught Reusing Thousands [9,000] of Coronavirus Tests" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Charlotte Greenfield and Asif Shahzad titled "Pakistan to Slash International Flights by 80% to Curb Covid-19" was posted at reuters.com on May 1, 2021.

\star \star \star \star \star

An article by Ben Carson and Kristi Noem titled "Biggest Cultural Challenge of Our Lifetime: Defeating Anti-American Indoctrination" was posted at foxnews.com on May 3, 2021. Following is the article.

In his 1989 farewell address, President Ronald Reagan worried whether we were doing a good enough job teaching our own children what it means to be American. He longed for what he called an "informed patriotism."

This sentiment was echoed over 30 years later by President Trump, who in his own farewell address warned that our "loss of confidence in ourselves" was not just a worry, but our greatest danger. "No nation can long thrive," President Trump said, "that loses faith in its own values, history and heroes—for these are the very sources of our unity and our vitality."

It's bad enough to lose one's faith, which at least holds forth the possibility of recovering it.

But what if we give up and abandon altogether the teaching of our children the true and inspiring story of America?

What will become of our youngest Americans who are starting off with a blank slate about what our country means and stands for?

■ What exactly are we doing if we are not teaching them about their country's values, history and heroes?

The alarming answer is, in our nation today, there are far too many classrooms where our children and grandchildren are not learning about the positive revolution in human affairs set in motion by our Founders, or how later leaders like Abraham Lincoln, Frederick Douglass and Rev. Martin Luther King Jr. called upon the wisdom and vision of the Founders to defeat the evil injustices of slavery and segregation.

Instead, many are learning that our Founders were altogether sinful men unworthy of statues or even praise. The historic achievements of Washington, Jefferson, Lincoln, Douglass and King are being shelved in favor of the false and destructive narrative that we are a systemically racist and ultimately irredeemable nation.

Even worse—and at an alarming pace—students are being subjected to the radical concept known as critical race theory, which pits them against one another on the basis of race and gender under the guise of achieving "equity." Not only is this extreme ideology deeply divisive and harmful, but it rejects America's most defining principle—that as individuals we are all created equal by God.

This is not a formula for building a more perfect Union.

A great nation cannot survive if its citizens are taught to hold their own country in contempt. Our Founders knew that people are not perfect—that is why they created an ingenious constitutional system of checks and balances. But that system also requires strong civic engagement by citizens who understand and defend the values and traditions that make America special.

Critical race theory is a deliberate means to sow division and cripple our nation from within—one brainwashed and resentful student at a time. And while foreign adversaries like China and Russia surely work to inflame our divisions, we are doing this to ourselves.

Whether or not we can defeat this ascendant anti-Americanism is perhaps the most important cultural challenge of our lifetime, and fortunately a growing number of courageous parents, grandparents and teachers understand the stakes and have begun to speak out and push back.

The brave and patriotic parents and educators we have seen defend America's founding principles fill us with optimism, confidence and hope. It is truly inspiring to see. They just need the encouragement and support necessary to be successful.

By focusing on this issue, we have the opportunity to create an entirely new, diverse coalition of voters for these values—one built upon a genuine love for our nation and our children.

The creation of President Trump's Advisory 1776 Commission offered real promise, as it sought a return to a truthful, patriotic education worthy of an exceptional nation. But, signaling his capitulation to the far-Left of his party, President Biden canceled and disbanded the 1776 Commission just hours after his inauguration.

Now, patriotic Americans at the state and local level must lead the way. That means pressuring candidates and elected officials to clarify their positions, making patriotic education a defining issue in elections up and down the ballot this year and beyond. An important new tool for making this a reality is The 1776 Pledge to Save Our Schools just released by 1776 Action. Aside from affirming where candidates and officials stand on a set of core beliefs—that our Founding Fathers were great Americans who deserve to be honored as heroes, for example—the pledge includes four specific commitments for public K-12 education.

They include the following.

Restoring honest, patriotic education that cultivates in our children a profound love for our country.

■ Promoting a curriculum that teaches that all children are created equal, have equal moral value under God, our Constitution and the law, and are members of a national community united by our founding principles.

Prohibiting any curriculum that pits students against one another on the basis of race or sex.

■ Preventing schools from politicizing education by prohibiting any curriculum that requires students to protest and lobby during or after school.

It is true that President Biden and his congressional allies are working hard to impose a new federally-funded, federally-defined curriculum for civics and history, but education remains primarily a state and local issue—and rightly so.

And while it may seem difficult to make an impact in Washington, D.C., you may be surprised by how powerful your voice can be in your own school district or state capital.

By focusing on this issue, we have the opportunity to create an entirely new, diverse coalition of voters for these values—one built upon a genuine love for our nation and our children.

Critics often deride our push for truthful, patriotic education by claiming that we don't want to have "difficult conversations" about troubling aspects of our history. They're wrong. Our children and grandchildren should understand the full picture—our fundamental values, our greatest achievements, and the long struggles to overcome injustice as well.

In doing so, they will learn the story of a brave and vibrant people. They will learn the stories of amazing men and women of every color and background who, for almost 250 years, have together fought, argued and strived to build a more perfect union.

It's now up to us to choose—will we prepare our youngest generation to write the next exciting chapter in the great American story?

If so, we must act now, before it's too late.

* * * * *

An article by Jerry Newcombe titled "Humanizing the Victims of Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on May 2, 2021. Following is the article.

One of the great blessings of the United States is that written into our national birth certificate, the Declaration of Independence, is the acknowledgement that we are endowed by our Creator with the right to life.

But the right to life is under assault today through the widespread practice of abortion—-and has been for decades.

Amazingly, through the years, there have been a few that actually survived an abortion attempt. In a previous piece, I mentioned the existence of about 300 or so survivors of abortion in modern America, including Claire Culwell. She has now written her story in a powerful newly-released book, *Survivor*. Christian apologist Josh McDowell says of the book, "It's a story of beauty, pain, regret, redemption, and encouragement."

I have had the privilege to interview Claire Culwell for a television segment for D. James Kennedy Ministries and my radio program. What follows is her story, based on what she said in those interviews and what she writes in her book.

Claire was adopted and grew up in a godly home in Austin, Texas, surrounded by Christian love. As far as she was concerned, abortion had zero impact on her—until she was about 20 and learned the background of her birth. She notes, "I never imagined that I would meet my birth mother and find out that I survived something that was literally meant to take my life."

Her birth mother (Tonya) says that her own family life had been very difficult, with little love in the household. So she sought attention outside the home. At age 13, Tonya eagerly welcomed the fickle affection of a boy whom she described as a "young, good-looking jock cowboy."

Soon she was pregnant. Tonya shares, "The most frightening day of my life was to tell my mother, and so I got up the courage and I told her. It didn't go well, you know. Here come the beatings, the telling me how worthless I was, how horrible I was, I was going to ruin the [family] name." And so on.

Tonya's mother forcibly took her to an abortion clinic to take care of the problem—against her will.

When it was over, says Tonya: "I remember going in that bathroom and just crying, just throwing up, you know. I'll never forget turning my head and see-

ing my baby and just staring at that canister . . . So in my mind I thought, 'With my mom's help, I just murdered my baby.""

But as a couple of weeks passed, Tonya realized she still was somehow pregnant.

Now Claire's grandmother was really mad. They returned to the abortion clinic to find out how this could be. Claire says the clinic told her birth mother and grandmother that the "abortion had been successful on one baby, but they didn't know there were two; and so I had survived my birth mother's abortion."

Claire's grandmother didn't take well this news that there were twins—and only one had been aborted. But at that point it was too late to abort Claire. The pregnancy was too far along.

"And so I was delivered at 30 weeks," observes Claire, "and I weighed 3 lbs. 2 oz. I was ten weeks premature, and I had a dislocated hip, club feet. My visible signs are my every day reminder of being a twin. But miraculously the abortion instruments never touched my body." Thankfully, she was placed in a wonderful home. Today Claire is married, has children, and enjoys a wonderful life.

When Claire first learned of the circumstances of her birth, she was shocked. But she chose to forgive her birth mom, Tonya.

Later, they even got to speak at some pro-life venues together. Both Claire and Tonya, writes Claire in her book*Survivor*, are indeed survivors of abortion, and "by Christ alone" has their story been redeemed: "Death had tried to drive us apart, but love brought us together."

Claire adds, "God uses things that were meant for evil and turns them into things that are beautiful and fruitful, like he did with me. Bad things have been transformed into beautiful things in my life."

She told the D. James Kennedy Ministries television audience, "I share my story because I want to put a face and a name and a story with the unborn child, and I saw how abortion hurt my birth mother, and it has hurt and wronged so many women that regret their abortion. And so I believe that abortion takes the life of a human being just like me and just like you."

Life is a precious gift. Just as America's founders recognized that the Lord has granted us the right to life, may America once again cherish the God-given right to life. I know of one happy survivor in America who cherishes that right.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Matthew R.J. Brodsky titled "When Everything Is Racist, There's No Room for Reason" was posted at newsweek.com on April 22, 2021. Following is the article.

Progressives today demand a profound remaking of the country. In their regressive Orwellian worldview, anti-Americanism is the new patriotism. In their version of American democracy, big tech thought police substitute for the real police now being defunded in communities across America. A free corpo-

rate media, presenting multiple sides of an issue and allowing for an open exchange of ideas on opinion pages, has given way to mob- and mediaapproved narratives and calls to silence and banish all dissent to the outer rim.

One result of these patterns is the Left's distortion of any discussion about the relationship between the issues of border security, immigration and voter integrity.

"Demographic change is the key to the Democratic Party's political ambitions," Fox News host Tucker Carlson observed during his show on Monday, April 12. "In order to win and maintain power, Democrats plan to change the population of the country."

The crux of Carlson's argument, backed up by evidence he cited, is that Democrats want open borders, no caps on immigrations and blanket amnesty for illegal aliens, thereby "importing a brand-new electorate" that they count on to vote Democratic. In the process, these policies dilute the vote of American citizens.

Democrats' own words have made Carlson's point obvious for some time. The commentator pointed to articles in *The New York Times* and quoted Democratic politicians, including Julian Castro and then-candidate Kamala Harris, who managed to say the typically quiet part out loud.

There are other clear examples of Democrats demanding policies that benefit them electorally. Last year in the height of the presidential campaign, many Democrats called for D.C. and Puerto Rico to be recognized as states. Apparently, when they dug a little deeper, they discovered that Puerto Rico might be too competitive as a state in elections, unlike D.C. which would be a solid blue state. While the House recently passed legislation for D.C. statehood, Democratic talk of Puerto Rican statehood has all but vanished.

Nevertheless, Carlson's comments set off the precise firestorm the Fox News host had anticipated, along with another round of hysterical calls to cancel his show. As is the new norm, the force of these calls can only gain purchase if they cast the issue as one of racism, rather than "a voting rights question," as Carlson explained.

This is the unfortunate place our country is in today. For the Left, the connective tissue that runs through every issue is the noxious claim of "systemic racism." It takes on many forms, such as critical race theory, intersectionality and the accusation that everything is a relic of the Jim Crow era. There is no debate or defense because the accusation is designed to skip the trial and move straight to sentencing. If it's a symbol it is torn down. If it's a person they are deplatformed, silenced, fired and doxed by the Twitterati. If it's a business or corporation it will be listed in *The New York Times*.

It's no surprise that calls for Carlson's firing came from the usual woke mob. But even the Anti-Defamation League (ADL), an organization that should have a solid handle on what racism is, decided to insert itself in the middle of a legitimate debate about immigration. It forcefully came down in favor of cancel culture by sending a letter of condemnation to Fox News demanding Carlson's termination.

The letter referred to Carlson's monologue as a "full-on embrace" and "open-ended endorsement of white supremacist ideology." Despite writing, "we believe in dialogue and giving people a chance to redeem themselves," the ADL concluded that "this is not legitimate political discourse." This letter marks the ADL's unfortunate transformation into just another arm of the ever-expanding progressive Left. After all, the ADL and the progressive wing it parrots aren't merely trying to cancel Tucker Carlson. Their goal is to quash the debate on immigration entirely.

Despite these efforts, the relationship between the issues of border security, immigration and voting integrity is plain for all to see. There is nothing anti-Semitic or racist about pointing out how Democrats have focused on welcoming legal or illegal immigrants from countries that they believe will be ideological allies, and not from countries that tend to be more conservative. And despite the progressive attempt to label all points of disagreement as racist, a much stronger example of racism comes from those who refuse to see people as individuals and instead only as members of racial, ethnic and religious voting blocs.

Anti-Semitism is a real and growing threat. But the elected officials who most consistently attempt to brandish their anti-Semitism and anti-Zionism through legislation and as a part of their political platform are Democrats, who are being led by their progressive wing. At the same time, dramatic changes being forced on the American people today by Democratic policies touch all parts of everyday life. Paranoia, instability and fear is the well from which racism springs. In this context, we need more dialogue, not less.

The harnessing of individual grievances and woke ideologies for the Left's perpetual expansion of political power constitutes a poison pill for the American political body. A real debate over immigration and voting rights is necessary. Panning everything as racist and silencing dissenting voices, at a time when too few politicians demonstrate courage, seems about as far away as one can get from what America's Founders intended.

\star \star \star \star

An article by Dominick Reuter titled "1 in 5 Electric Vehicle Owners in California Switched Back to Gas Because Charging Their Cars Is a Hassle, New Research Shows" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 30, 2021. Following is the article.

In roughly three minutes, you can fill the gas tank of a Ford Mustang and have enough range to go about 300 miles with its V8 engine.

But for the electric Mustang Mach-E, an hour plugged into a household outlet gave Bloomberg automotive analyst Kevin Tynan just three miles of range.

"Overnight, we're looking at 36 miles of range," he told Insider. "Before I gave it back to Ford, because I wanted to give it back full, I drove it to the office and plugged in at the charger we have there."

Standard home outlets generally put out about 120 volts of power at what electric vehicle aficionados call "Level 1" charging, while the high-powered specialty connections offer 240 volts of power and are known as "Level 2." By comparison, Tesla's "Superchargers," which can fully charge its cars in a little over an hour, offer 480 volts of direct current.

That difference is night and day, according to a new study published in the journal Nature Energy by University of California Davis researchers Scott Hardman and Gil Tal that surveyed Californians who purchased an electric vehicle between 2012 and 2018.

Roughly one in five plug-in electric vehicle (PEV) owners switched back to owning gas-powered cars, in large part because charging the batteries was a pain in the . . . trunk, the researchers found.

Of those who switched, over 70% lacked access to Level 2 charging at home, and slightly fewer than that lacked Level 2 connections at their workplace.

"If you don't have a Level 2, it's almost impossible," said Tynan, who has tested a wide range of makes and models of PEVs over the years for his research.

Even with the faster charging, a Chevy Bolt he tested still needed nearly six hours to top its range back up to 300 miles from nearly empty—something that takes him just minutes at the pump with his family SUV.

Public charging stations may look like the electric version of the gas station, but nearly two-thirds of PEV drivers in the survey said they didn't use them. Exactly why they didn't use the public stalls was not specified.

EVs have come a long way in recent years in terms of range, safety, comfort, and tech features, but Hardman and Tal note that very little has changed in terms of how they are recharged.

The researchers warned that this trend could make it harder to achieve electric vehicle sales targets in California and other countries, and the growth of the market overall.

"It should not be assumed that once a consumer purchases a PEV they will continue owning one," Hardman and Tal wrote. "What is clear is that this could slow PEV market growth and make reaching 100% PEV sales more difficult."

Fixing the charging issue will require more participation from automakers, who have yet to find a profitable way of producing electric cars. Even Tesla, easily the leader in the category, was only able to eke out a first-quarter profit by selling energy credits and bitcoin.

"For all those legacy automakers, that profit and loss piece does matter. And that's why you're getting this half effort on electrification," Tynan said.

 \star \star \star \star

An article titled "Black Lives Matters' Seven Demands" was posted at blacklivesmatter.com on May 3, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

^{1.} Convict and ban Trump from future political office

^{2.} Expel Republican members of Congress who attempted to overturn the election and incited a white supremacist attack

3. Launch a full investigation into the ties between white supremacy and the Capitol Police, law enforcement, and the military

- 4. Permanently ban Trump from all digital media platforms
- 5. Defund the police
- 6. Don't let the coup be used as an excuse to crack down on our movement
- 7. Pass the BREATHE Act

 \star \star \star \star \star

An article by Staff titled "National Fraternal Order of Police [FOP]: 91 Police Officers Shot So Far This Year" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

- National FOP is the largest police union in the U.S.
- National FOP represents more than 356,000 members.
- 91 officers shot.
- 19 officers killed by gunfire.
- 23 officers shot in 18 separate ambush attacks.

 $\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Aria Bendix titled "Europe May Allow Vaccinated U.S. Travelers This Summer; Here Are the Documents You'll Need and How to Know When It's Safe" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 2, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

- There will probably be a patchwork of different rules.
- Some will accept the white vaccination card issued by the CDC.
- Some will accept electronic vaccine records.

■ As of April 19, Greece requires a person to fill out a "locater form" and to show proof of vaccination—a CDC card is sufficient.

■ Iceland also presently accepts a CDC card.

 \star \star \star \star

An article by Mousumi Som titled "What Are the Blood Clots Associated With the Johnson & Johnson Covid-19 Vaccine? 4 Questions Answered" was posted at theconversation.com on May 3, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

Two vaccines—the Johnson & Johnson vaccine in the U.S. and the Astra-Zeneca vaccine in Europe—have been linked to an increased chance of a rare type of blood clot. Researchers are investigating what causes these clots and are starting to propose some answers. Dr. Mousumi Som, a professor of medicine at Oklahoma State University, explains what these rare clots are and how they are forming after people get vaccinated.

1. What are the blood clots?

A small number of people in the U.S. have developed dangerous blood clots after receiving the Johnson & Johnson vaccine. The clots have mostly been occurring in people's brains and, paradoxically, are associated with low platelet counts.

Normally, platelets help a person stop bleeding when they get injured. If you get a cut or have an injury, the body responds by sending platelets which act as a temporary patch. The patch attracts other platelets and they stick together to stop blood loss. Since platelets normally help the clotting process, this combination of low platelets and extreme clotting makes these clots medically unusual.

These specific types of clots—called cerebral venous sinus thrombosis although rare, affect around two to five people per million per year and are potentially life-threatening without treatment. Vaccines aren't normally a trigger for this kind of clot.

2. Who is having these clots?

As of April 24, 2021, out of the 8 million people vaccinated with the Johnson & Johnson vaccine in the U.S., about 16 people have developed these blood clots. The clots occurred from six to 13 days after immunization, and the majority were in women between the ages of 18 and 48.

On April 26, 2021, news reports indicated that at least one man had developed a clot. The man is in his 30s and was hospitalized from a clot in his leg about two weeks after receiving the Johnson & Johnson vaccine.

Health officials in Europe have also reported that the AstraZeneca vaccine—a Covid-19 vaccine authorized and approved in Europe but not in the U.S.—has caused about 200 cases of low-platelet clotting. Importantly, both the Johnson & Johnson vaccine and the AstraZeneca vaccine use a type of harmless virus called an adenovirus to deliver instructions to the human body on how to build an immune response to Covid-19. This is called a viral vector vaccine.

The fact that the both vaccines use a viral vector and both are associated with blood clots has led many health experts to think that the clotting issues of the two vaccines may share the same mechanism.

3. Why are women getting more clots than men?

At this point, doctors still don't know what makes women more susceptible than men, nor what puts a person at risk for these clots. These clots can occur, though rarely, in people who don't get a vaccine. Scientists know that women are three times more likely to develop this type of clot without receiving the vaccine. Many researchers think this is because of birth control or other hormonal replacements that women take.

4. Why might the vaccines be causing blood clots?

Researchers believe that this specific low-platelet clotting is similar to a reaction some individuals get when they receive a blood thinner called heparin, called heparin-induced thrombocytopenia.

Doctors sometimes use heparin to thin a person's blood in the case of a heart attack or a blood clot when blood flow needs to be reestablished. But some people experience the opposite reaction, and their blood ends up clotting more instead. This happens because the body triggers an unwanted immune response after receiving heparin.

In these patients, heparin attaches to a product released from platelets called platelet factor 4. When this happens, the immune system considers the combined platelet factor 4 and heparin a problem, so it creates antibodies in response. These antibodies attach to the heparin and platelet factor 4 complex, and the body—which now thinks it needs to repair an injury—causes more clotting while using up even more platelets. This results in the low platelet count seen in these patients.

When doctors have looked at the blood of patients who developed clots after receiving the Johnson & Johnson or AstraZeneca vaccine, it looked very similar to the blood of people who have the low-platelet clotting reaction to heparin. This has led scientists and doctors to believe that the same process might be leading to these clots caused by the two vaccines.

\star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following article is presented to inform people about a suspicious perspective in the country. Both proponents and skeptics of the material are happy for you to be aware of the material. Proponents want you to accept the material. Skeptics want you to reject the material.

$\star \star \star \star \star$

An article by Doug Lynn titled "The Great Reset: An Ancient Faith Continuously Renamed" was posted at theburningplatform.com on May 3, 2021. Following are excerpts of the article.

■ The welfare of humanity is always the alibi of tyrants—Albert Camus.

■ Those who can make you believe absurdities, can make you commit atrocities—Voltaire.

The writings of antiquity claim Mankind's desire to unite the world began six millennia ago on the plains of Shinar, starting with the Tower of Babel. That may be true. But, in any event, and whether or not history *rhymes* or *repeats*, be assured of this: Nothing is new under the sun.

80-year cycles

Grand events have cycled throughout history. In America, they seem to climax around every 80 years. For example, eight decades ago the nation was soon to enter the Second World War. Going back another 80 years, the country was on the brink of the U.S. Civil War, and a little more than 80 years before that was The Revolutionary War.

In recent decades, however, the birth pains of conflict have paired to modern technological progress—including advancements in global communications, banking, and warfare. These innovations, in turn, have delivered new creations of collective centralization; to wit, the emergence of international financial and political institutions, the League of Nations after World War I, the United Nations after World War II, and the emergence of the global panopticon in the wake of 911 and the ensuing War on Terror.

Now, as if right on schedule, it appears another historic climax has arrived. Except, this time, the events appear to be manifesting more along the lines of great purges like The French Revolution, Russia under Stalin, or Pol Pot in Cambodia.

Global scientific dictatorship

There can be no denying covid is being leveraged to establish a global scientific dictatorship. And, toward that end, the technocrats are utilizing Marxist dialectics. This is why the captive corporate news media alternates their headlines between covid hysteria and over-hyped racial agitation. Divide and conquer. Order out of chaos.

The modern mass media today is owned by a handful of corporations and under the control of a few billionaires. Media narratives are propagated in order to further the interests of these elites. This is accomplished by using deception to manufacture consent within entire populations. The false narratives form beliefs in the minds of people who, in faith, act upon the lies. And the acts of the believers, they believe, will save them from the societal "unclean" and dangerous "terrorists."

The end result is not much different than the witch doctors of old casting spells and directing their tribes through fear and superstition.

Three-step process

My June 2020 article entitled "Coincidence Theorists See All Donut and No Holes in the Coronation of The Cult," discussed how a Global *Rite of Initiation* occurred during the Spring of 2020 under the guise of *Flatten the Curve*, and societal lockdowns, as follows:

■ Isolation for Purification (suspension of the normal ways / surrender / sacrifice / masking / trauma)

■ The Transition (the old self dies, descending into a state of liminality / fever dream / void in the middle / blank canvas)

Integration into the New Reality (or Resurrection to the New Normal)

As discussed in that article, the word "Corona" actually means "crown" and the Luciferian *powers-that-be* are playing a "cosmic chess match" whereby . . . they want people to choose—and those who refuse to fall with them would, as a result, suffer societal ostratization, economic isolation, starvation, and death.

The Vaccine-Deniers would then occupy the lowest caste of the New World Order. They would be the new Untouchables.

The greater good

In a previous article entitled "The Lies Of The Borg Are The Glue That Binds," this blogger identified the actual danger hidden within the Covid Trojan Horse.

■ In the precepts of Marxism, there is, undeniably, a fanatically religious aspect to "The Greater Good" complete with its own morality and law.

■ The Greater Good of course, being the survival of The Collective.

■ But even that is a lie. Look to all of the purges throughout history to see how The Greater Good has always been primarily about the survival of the Queen Bees in the hive.

Since the fall of man there have been thugs seeking power in order to demand their gods be worshipped—or to be worshipped as deities *themselves*. This has been true since the first tribes in Africa, through the pharaohs of Egypt, to the dynasties of Asia, and the Roman Caesars.

It's no different now.

The new faith, like the old faiths, simply distills down to *man worship*. And what is Marxism if not fealty to The Collective? And what is "The State," if not a collective of humans? And do not utopian dreams always spring from the minds of men?

It has been so from the time of the first lie.

Actions of the collective

And, once again, self-appointed gods have obtained power through deception. But, this time, their control is global. The modern financial wizards have centralized power through the usury of fractional-reserve banking and, over the decades, have consolidated their authority over transnational corporations and "sovereign" governments alike. And, yes, they certainly own the handful of corporations comprising the mainstream media today.

In October 2019, just weeks before the first covid-19 deaths were reported in China, the "Event 201" *plandemic* exercise was held in New York City. The event was sponsored by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation, John Hopkins University, and the World Economic Forum (WEF).

Since that time, billionaire Bill Gates, the founder of a software conglomerate, has been on the news every week promoting various healthcare initiatives. Gates first urged more covid testing before quickly transitioning into a fairly successful global *Vaccination Passport* salesman. John Hopkins University posted all of the Orwellian covid maps that terrorized the internet over the previous year, and the founder of the WEF, Klaus Schwab, is the grand wizard behind the communistic Great Reset.

It is these same billionaires and organizations that subsidize the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) and the World Health Organization (WHO) in order to

enforce their whims upon entire nations; as international corporations and small businesses fear lawsuits and employees comply with the new mandatory acts of faith instead of forfeiting their jobs.

Allegiance, faith, worship

In truth, the financial elite, on behalf of The Collective, are demanding fealty and the people must *choose* to obey. Obedience, therefore, is, in fact, *allegiance*, or *faith*, or maybe even . . . stealth . . . *worship*.

■ Consider how covid collectivism requires its believers to participate in the new sacraments of wearing masks, social distancing, and mandatory vaccination—all against an invisible killer; except this particular devil has a survival rate of 99.74%.

■ Furthermore, The New Faith comes complete with own *religious vestments* (masks, gloves, face shields), *liturgy* (statements of faith like "Masks Up," "Together Apart," and "Build Back Better," hand-washing, and needles/penetration), *hierarchy* (medical facilities, CDC, WHO), and collectivist *theology* (the young must be injected to protect the old).

■ Modern physicians have become the new witch doctors. Doctor's offices, pharmacies, and hospitals are the new churches, mosques, and synagogues. And political chieftains, along with the experts at the CDC and WHO, are the new bishops, imams, rabbis, priests, cardinals, and deacons who, by default, yield their authority to the royalty presiding over central banking.

■ In other words: Although the human immune system has successfully protected populations against every virus since time began, the new faith requires people now be injected with experimental synthetic pharmaceuticals in order to protect from a virus that has the same mortality rate as the flu for those under 50.

The new religion, therefore, is *false* and facilitated by misplaced faith inculcated through deception.

Magic-hat trick

But, just as any deprogrammed cult member will attest: people believe because they *want* to believe. And this is the seduction of covid-19, the magichat trick, if you will, in establishing the new system.

1. The believers get to be the saviors of humankind through masking, social distancing, and the reception of pharmaceuticals into their bloodstream.

2. The believers get to believe they possess the power, through faith, to manage the unmanageable.

3. And, finally, perhaps most importantly, the believers get to pretend their cowardice is virtue.

The Believers will scold the unclean for being callous, for jeopardizing grandma in the nursing home, but they don't care at all about the people who have died from the vaccine, or for little children getting stuck like pigs with experimental Messenger RNA. This is because, in the minds of the New Disciples, the needs of the many surpass those of the few. Or, in the words of Karl Marx: "*From each according to his ability, to each according to his needs.*"

The New Believers, like the past ones, seek their salvation on earth.

Consolidating power for financial elite

This is why, when attempting to deprogram the deceived, it is far easier to sway them by calling their attention to the avarice of the pharmaceutical companies instead of the covid vaccine manufacturer's complicity in consolidating power for the financial elite. After all, a technological dictatorship is beyond the understanding of those living in the media bubble.

Yet the religious aspect of the new system is merely one leg of the three-legged stool of global dominion. The other two legs include the *economic* and the *political*; and, toward these ends, covid-19 has accomplished many objectives.

As previously posted in the aforementioned "Coronation of the Cult" article: "The Coronavirus pinprick collapsed the Economic Everything Bubble and deflected blame away from the bankers who blew it up. At the same time, it turned martial law into self-quarantine and abolished the First Amendment rights of American citizens including the free exercise religion, the freedom of speech, and the right peaceably assemble . . . all under the arbitrary mandates of Social Distancing. Additionally, cash has been transitioned into a viral threat—thus paving the way to a new digital world order; and the end of privacy. . .The televised outbreak also inflamed the *fear* and *survival* instincts of people in order to turn on *each other* while it *massaged* Wall Street and *murdered* Main Street. To be sure, supply lines have been centralized via Walmart and Amazon as *Mom & Pop* businesses were suffocated . . . this sort of Hegelian change meets the end of goals of The Cult because their ultimate desire is to rule over a diminished global population. This is not conspiracy, however, because the Malthusian dreams of the Cult are well-documented."

Weakened immune system

Some in the medical field have speculated the covid vaccines could weaken immune systems over a period of time through what is called "Antibody Dependent Enhancement" (ADE). It's what happened in the previous animal studies for the SARS vaccines when the test subjects were re-exposed to mutations. And, should the same outcome occur with the most recent covid strains, don't expect the New Medical Authoritarians to let the greatly-enhanced crisis go to waste: They will use the covid variants to ramp up the hysteria even more and further lock down the world.

It calls to mind the words of Yeats:

- Things fall apart; the center cannot hold;
- Mere anarchy is loosed upon the world,
- The blood-dimmed tide is loosed, and everywhere
- The ceremony of innocence is drowned;
- The best lack all conviction, while the worst
- Are full of passionate intensity.

Replacing churches

In any burnt-out ghetto in a capitalist society, two types of buildings remain standing: Liquor stores and churches. Why? Because these both give people comfort and hope. But during communist revolutions, the churches are replaced by a *headquarters*—or, perhaps, in the age of covid, the county health office. Except covid is not a health crisis; at least not as these were previously defined.

The *covid-19 pandemic* has been politicized.

Fear of the virus was used to overturn the 2020 U.S. Presidential Election and install a president whose family is most certainly financially compromised by communist China, according to e-mail documentation and a credible source with documented connections to the specific overseas dealings.

And, yet, the Orwellian Media spins nightmares of rising covid cases while stoking the flames of racial agitation—as high-tech internet companies and social media giants engage in outright medical, and political, censorship.

The great reset

The social contract is history. The U.S. Constitution is in process of being made void. The republic is shaking in its final death rattles. But the True Believers still place their trust in those facilitating *The Great Reset*.

Now ask yourself why Washington D.C. is surrounded by razor wire and locked down tighter than North Korea as the nation's southern border remains wide open.

Because covid is being used to establish the old dream of one-world under Mankind, the communist vision of uniting the earth under one system to rule them all. And, as history has proven, the largest past societal purges have occurred under Marxism.

Think about it: Covid originated in communist China and the Director-General of the WHO, Tedros Ghebreyesus, is a communist. This is not hard to understand. It's easy if you try. The Great Reset is nothing new. It is the same worn-out delusion that has been continually repackaged and sold to populations throughout the world for thousands of years.

Because people *want* to believe—and advertising works.

\star \star \star \star \star

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles, which involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Deficit

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Even Obama's Top Economic Advisor [Steven Rattner] Admits [on MSNBC]: Biden's Spending Spree Is a Recipe for Disaster" was posted at townhall.com on April 29, 2021. ■ An article by Jon Miltimore titled "The U.S. Government's Debt-to-GDP Ratio Is Worse Than Greece's Before the 2008 Crash (and It's About to Get Worse)" was posted at fee.org on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Jonathan Nicholson titled "Is the Government Running a 'Ponzi Gamble' With Debt? One Famous Economist [Greg Mankiw] Warns It May End Badly" was posted at marketwatch.com May 4, 2021.

Kamala Harris reacts to Tim Scott

■ An article by David Rutz titled "Liberals Erupted on Tim Scott for Saying America Isn't Racist, but Kamala Harris Agrees" was posted at foxnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A video and an article by James Anthony titled "Watch: Kamala Harris Admits That America Is Not Racist After Tim Scott's Successful Biden Rebuttal" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Oliver O'Connell titled "Kamala Harris Says 'America Not a Racist Country' in First Interview After Joint Address" was posted at independent.co.uk on April 29, 2021.

Joe Biden reacts to Tim Scott

■ An article by Jack Brewster titled "Biden Says He Doesn't Think America Is Racist—But Slavery, Jim Crow 'Had a Cost' " was posted at forbes.com on April 30, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Craig Bannister titled "Sen. Rand Paul Recalls: 'Despicable' Jim Crow Laws 'Were Passed Entirely by Democrats; Every Republican Voted No' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 15, 2021.

■ An article by Tim Graham titled "Fact-Checkers Embrace the Jim Crow Smear" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Patrick J. Buchanan titled "Biden vs. Biden on 'Is America a Racist Country?" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

Leftists react to Tim Scott

■ An article by Dahleen Glanton titled "Tim Scott and Kamala Harris Agree the U.S. Isn't Racist; That's Not True, and They Know It" was posted at chicagotribune.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Kristine Marsh titled "CNN, Washington Post Slam Kamala for Not Being Woke Enough [in] Rebuking Scott on Racism" was posted at news-busters.org on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Curtis Houck titled "MSMBC Panel Defends 'Uncle Tim' Tag, Says Tim Scott Doesn't Understand Racism" was posted at newsbusters.org on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled " 'The View' Joins the Chorus in Racist Attacks Against Tim Scott" was posted at townhall.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Staff titled "Watch: The View's Joy Behar Says Tim Scott Doesn't Understand Systemic Racism" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Maxine Waters: 'We Have Seen This Nation Get More Racist' Every Day" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Caroline Downey titled "Texas Democrat [Gary O'Connor, the Lamar County Party Chair] Resigns After Calling Tim Scott an 'Oreo' " was posted at national review.com on May 4, 2021.

Conservatives react to Tim Scott

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Sen. Tim Scott Exposes the Democrat Party's War on Black America" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Jennifer Oliver O'Connell titled "Florida Rep. Byron Donalds Agrees: The Left Is the Enemy of Black People" was posted at redstate.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Black Woman [Named Savannah Edwards] Calls Out Alyssa Milano in Viral Video: 'You're Causing More Division; You're Making Things Worse' for Black Americans" was posted at breitbart.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Candace Owens: Critical Race Theory 'Is the New Jim Crow'—'Time to Talk About Pulling Kids Out of School' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Philip Ahlrich titled "The Democrats in the Era of Joe Crow [Reflecting Upon Joe Biden and Jim Crow]" was posted at americanthinker. com on May 4, 2021.

Other comments from Tim Scott

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Tim Scott: Left Not Concerned With 'Ending Prejudice'—'It Has Everything to Do With Claiming or Getting More Power' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled "Republican Senator [Tim] Scott Thanks Biden and Harris for Agreeing with Him That 'America Is Not a Racist Country'—but Then Reveals He's Been Pulled Over 18 Times for 'Driving While Black' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Sen. Tim Scott: There Is a Lingering Effect After Centuries of Racism and Discrimination in This Nation" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Sen. Tim Scott: 'No Amount of Backward Bigotry Will Shake My Faith in the Goodness of America' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

Moronic comments denying excessive riots

An article by Leah Barkoukis titled "NYT Columnist [Paul Krugman] Argues Mass Rioting, Looting Last Summer Was Just Something Republicans 'Believe' Happened" was posted at townhall.com on April 23, 2021. ■ An article by Pam Key titled "Fox News Channel's Juan Williams Claims Republicans Lied About Cities Burning From BLM Riots" was posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.

■ Looking back to September, an article by Noah Manskar titled "Riots Following George Floyd's Death May Cost Insurance Companies Up to \$2 Billion" was posted at nypost.com on Sept. 16, 2020.

■ An article by Sami Quadri titled "Man, 23, Is Sentenced to Four Years in Prison and Fined \$12 Million for Helping to Set Fire to Minneapolis Police Station During George Floyd Protest" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Jana Winter titled "Chief Postal Inspector Tells Lawmakers That Social Media Monitoring Began After George Floyd Protests" was posted at news.yahoo.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A collection of photos titled "2,913 Minneapolis Riots Premium High Res Photos" are posted at gettyimages.com.

Comments about abortion

■ An article by Katie Yoder titled "Catholic Church Teaching Is Clear on Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "San Francisco Archbishop [Salvatore J. Cordlienone]: Politicians Who Support Abortion Must Not Receive Communion" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "President Biden's First 100 Days Full of Pro-Abortion Agenda, but Pro-Lifers Are Fighting Back" was posted at townhall.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Lawrence Richard titled "Texas City [Lubbock] Becomes Largest 'Sanctuary City for the Unborn' After Completely Outlawing Abortion" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Surge of Pro-Life Laws Has the Abortion Movement Terrified" was posted at townhall.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Nancy Pelosi: 'The American People Know That We Need to . . . Protect Children' [Says the Politician Who Consistently Supports Abortion]" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Bill Donohue titled "Biden's Dehumanizing of the Unborn for Fetal 'Material' Has Historical Precedent" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

Illegal immigration

■ An article by Julio Rosas titled "Biden Claims the Border is Now 'Under Control' While Continuing to Blame Trump for the Crisis" was posted at townhall.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "Biden: 'Could Be' True [That] Illegal Immigrant Children Haven't Been Reunited With Their Families" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Anna Giaritellit titled "Biden Cancels Remainder of Trump Border Wall Projects Funded by Pentagon" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Kyle Olson titled "Watch: Biden's Secret Service Arrests Illegal Aliens Outside White House" were posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Hannah Bleau titled "Watch—Open Borders Activists: 'Cops and Borders, We Don't Need Them; All We Want Is Total Freedom" were posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Ruiz titled "Houston Police Uncover 'Disturbing' Human Smuggling Case With More Than 90 People Trapped in Home" was posted at posted at fox.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Report: Illegal Alien Sex Offenders Freed Into U.S. Due to Biden 'Sanctuary Country' Orders" was posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Texas Gov.: Biden Administration No Longer Giving Migrants Citations to Show Up in Immigration Court" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Neil Munro titled "DHS [Alejandro] Mayorkas Ignores Americans' Border: 'Our Highest Priority' Is to Help Migrant Families' was posted at breitbart.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Steve Scalise [of Louisiana]: Democrats Plotting to Sneak Amnesty for Millions Through Congress Under Guise of Budget Process" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Zachary Evans titled "Schumer 'Actively Exploring' Granting Citizenship to Millions of Illegal Immigrants Without GOP Support" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "MS-13 Gang Members Are Exploiting the Border Crisis to Sneak Into the United States" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "The Migrant Crisis Isn't Just About Illegal Immigration; It's Also About the Cartels That Run the Border" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 5, 2021.

Election law for Georgia and other states

■ An article by David Ng titled "Fact Check: Cher Falsely Claims GOP Only Allows White People to Vote" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrat Joe Manchin [of West Virginia] Crushes Democrat Dreams of Federal Election Takeover; 'I'm Not Going to Be Part of It' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Democrats Burned Through \$1.4 Million in Legal Fees During Attempts to Overturn Iowa Election" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021. ■ An article by John D. O'Connor titled "Media Hysteria Means Arizona Election Audit May Be on to Something" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Chase Martin titled "Avalanche of Leftist Lawsuits Aims to Make 2020 Voting Chaos Permanent" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 4, 2021.

■ Looking back to March, an article by Katherine Rodriguez titled "Coca-Cola: Company Will Only Hire Law Firms That Meet at Least 30% Diversity Quotas" was posted at breitbart.com on March 14, 2021.

■ An article by Katherine Rodriguez titled "Coca-Cola Puts the Brakes on Diversity Plan After Top Lawyer Resigns" was posted at breitbart.com on May 4, 2021.

An orchestrated reset

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Ted Cruz: 'We're Teaching Our Children to Obey Arbitrary Government Mandates That Just Drill Into Their Everyday Lives' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Dinesh D'Souza: 'Identity Socialism Has Arrived' and It Decides Who's 'In' and Who's 'Out' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "Two Senior Senate Democrats [Chuck Schumer and Sherrod Brown] Propose \$73 Billion to Shift U.S. to EV Transit Buses" was posted at reuters.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by John Binder titled "Thousands of Migrants Freed Into U.S. by DHS Resettle in Florida, Texas" was posted at breitbart.com on May 4, 2021.

More government spending

■ An article by Jude Schwalbach titled "Biden's Proposed Education Spending Spree Is Untenable, Unaffordable" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "U.S. Passenger Railroad Amtrak Ask Congress for \$5.4 Billion" was posted at reuters.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Philips titled "Biden Celebrates and Prepares to Expand Amtrak Despite Decades of Cost Overruns and Bad Service" was posted at foxnews.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Tristan Jordan titled "Earmarks Are Back: [Nancy] Pelosi Earmarks \$1 Million for 'Courage Museum' Praising Blasey Ford, Other Leftists" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

More government taxation

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Flashback: Joe Biden Voted for the Reagan Tax Reform He Now Claims 'Never Worked' " was posted at dailycaller.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Orla McCaffrey and Richard Rubin titled "Biden Tax Plan Leans on Banks to Help Find Unreported Income" was posted at wsj.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Eric Boehm titled "Biden's 'American Families Plan' Sends the IRS to Snoop on Bank Transactions, Venmo Accounts" was posted at reason.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Hank Adler titled "Biden's New Death Tax" was posted at townhall.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Keshner titled "Some Lower-Tax States Won Big in the 2020 Census Count; Are Americans Really Moving to Escape the Taxman?" was posted at marketwatch.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Evie Fordham titled "Biden Economic Adviser [Cecilia Rouse] Pushes Global Corporate Tax Minimum to Counteract Proposed U.S. Increase" was posted at foxnews.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Kate Dore titled "Some Couples May Face a 'Marriage Penalty' Under Biden's Tax Plan" was posted at cnbc.com on May 3, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "Watch: Biden Says Those Who Earn Less Than \$400,000 a Year Will Not Pay 'A Single Penny in Taxes' [Probably Meaning 'Not Pay a Single Penny More in Taxes']" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Denitsa Tsekova titled "Treasury Secretary Janet Yellen Calls Estimated \$7 Trillion Tax Gap 'Shocking and Distressing' " was posted at money.yahoo.com on May 4, 2021.

Rich people are getting richer

■ An article by Jason Rantz titled "Seattle's Socialist Council Members Collectively Worth Over \$3.5 Million" was posted at mynorthwest.com on April 27, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "As Small Businesses Struggle to Recover, Business is Booming for Big Tech Companies" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Pandemic Prize: Amazon's Q1 Sales Soar 44%" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

Finances

■ An article by Julie Hyman titled "Chicken Prices Rise as Poultry Plants Struggle to Find Workers" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Diana Olick titled "Soaring Lumber Prices Add \$36,000 to the Cost of a New Home, and a Fierce Land Grab Is Only Making It Worse" was posted at cnbc.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Irina Slav titled "Oil Prices Rally Towards \$70 as Demand Outlook Improves" was posted at oilprice.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "GM Announces \$1 Billion Electric Vehicle Plant in Mexico—One Day After Biden Said Efforts to Combat Climate Change Would Create Jobs" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 30, 2021. ■ An article by Tim Levin titled "Tesla Currently Has 'No Competitors'—but It's Biggest Rivals Will Come From China, Auto-Manufacturing Expert Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Korn titled "German Automakers [Including BMW, Mercedes and Audi] Rule the U.S. Luxury Market; Genesis [the Luxury Division of Korean Automaker Hyundai] Is Determined to Change That" was posted at gma.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Tyler Durden titled "U.S. Launching Five Digital Dollar Pilot Programs" was posted at zerohedge.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Tyler Durden titled "Bank of America: 'Transitory Hyperinflation Ahead' " was posted at zerohedge.com on May 4, 2021.

Chip shortage and vehicle prices

■ Looking back to January, an article by Nathan Bomey titled "Want a New Car? Get Ready to Pay More Than \$40,000 as Prices Continue to Rise" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 7, 2021.

■ Looking back to March, an article by Nathan Bomey titled "Why Could You Soon Pay More for a Used Car? Computer Chip Shortages" was posted at usatoday.com on March 30, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Michael Liedtke and Tom Krisher titled "The Microchip Shortage Explained [Due in Part Because Pandemic Affected Overseas Production and Both Sony and Microsoft Were Focusing Next-Generation Video Consoles for PlayStation and Xbox]: How It's Impacting Car Prices and the Tech Industry" was posted at usatoday.com on April 2, 2021.

■ Looking back to April, an article by Nathan Bomey titled "Chip Shortages Have Disrupted the Market for Used Cars; That's Good for Buyers [in That Trade-In Values for Your Older Vehicle Are Spiking]" was posted at usatoday.com on April 27, 2021.

■ An article by Phoebe Wall Howard titled "Thousands of Best-Selling Pickup Trucks Sit Along I-71 [Due to a Shortage of the 'Global Semiconductor Shortage']—and Wall Street Is Watching" was posted at freep.com (Detroit Free Press) on May 3, 2021.

Stimulus checks

■ An article by Max Zahn titled "Charlie Munger [Berkshire Hathaway Vice Chairman]: 'Bernie Sanders Has Basically Won' on Income Inequality" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Georgina Tzanetos titled "Millions of Americans Are About to Get \$3,600 in New Stimulus—Are You One of Them?" was posted at bankingrates.com on May 3, 2021.

Green New Deal

■ Looking back to July 2019, an article by Adam Shaw titled "AOC's Top Aide Admits Green New Deal About the Economy, Not Climate" was posted at foxnews.com on July 12, 2019.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "The Environmental War Against Live Concerts Has Begun" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "John Kerry Wants to Be Captain Planet, but Also Made a Ton of Money in Oil Investments [Valued Between \$4.2 and \$15 Million]" was posted at townhall.com on May 3, 2021.

Comments about educating our youth

■ An article by Laura Hollis titled "Eliminating Educational Standards Only Ensures Failure" was posted at townhall.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Penny Starr titled "Texas Lawmakers Step In to Prevent Critical Race Theory From Creeping Into School Curriculum" was posted at breitbart.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Auguste Meyrat titled "The Southland Schools Uproar [Parents Resisting Critical Race Theory] Shows Parents Need to Speak Up About Their Kids' Schools" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Spencer Brown titled "Idaho Becomes First State to Ban Discriminatory Critical Race Theory" was posted at townhall.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Ron DeSantis Calls Critical Race Theory 'A Bunch of Horse Manure' " were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Auguste Meyrat titled "Holding Some Students Back in the Name of Equity Only Increases Injustice" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 30, 2021.

Comments about teacher unions

■ An article by Alexandria Hein titled "Biden Says Schools 'Should Probably All Be Open' in Fall" was posted at foxnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "'Follow the Science': Documents Suggest Biden Let Teachers' Union Shape CDC School Reopening Policy" was posted at breitbart.com on May 2, 2021.

Media comments about Tucker Carlson

■ Looking back to March, an article by Carly Ortiz-Lytle titled "[CNN Host] Brian Stelter Says Tucker Carlson is the 'New Donald Trump': He's Taken His Place 'As an Outrage Generator' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 14, 2021.

■ An article by Frank Bruni titled "The New Trump? Easy, It's Tucker [Carlson]" was posted at nytimes.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Yael Halon titled "Rudy Giuliani Joins 'Tucker' After FBI Raid, Claims Agents Showed No Interest in Hunter Biden Hard Drives" was posted at foxnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A video titled "'Making America Worse': Joy Reid's [MSNBC] Mini-Biography on Tucker Carlson's Many Failures" was posted at msnbc.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Steven Petrow titled "Fox News Should Fire Tucker Carlson Before His Bullying on Covid Masks Gets Someone Killed" was posted at usatoday.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled " 'If You Disobey, We Will Prevent Your Children From Being Educated': Tucker Carlson Slams Colleges for Forcing Students to Get Covid Vaccine Before Returning to Campus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2021.

Other news about the media

■ An article by Andrew Moran titled "Cue the Irony Chord; YouTube Gives Free Speech Award to Its CEO [Susan Wojcicki]" was posted at libertynation.com on April 20, 2021.

■ An article by Graham Noble titled "Media, Big Tech Reputations Ruined Forever If Biden Fails" was posted at libertynation.com on April 21, 2021.

■ An article by Joe Schaeffer titled "Race Obsession and Madness in the Big-Box Media" was posted at libertynation.com on April 23, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Brent Bozell: Journalists Are Either Lying or 'Fully Vested' in Biden's Socialism" was posted at cnsnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Talia Kaplan titled "Washington Post Slammed for Tweeting 'Very Catholic' Biden Colliding With 'Right-Wing' Bishops" was posted at foxnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by David Rutz titled "CNN's Gloria Borger Falsely Claims Operation Warp Speed 'Happened Under Joe Biden' " was posted at foxnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Paul Sacca titled "Bill Maher Now Admits Russiagate Was 'Reported Erroneously' After Years of Promoting Trump-Russia Collusion Narrative" was posted at theblaze.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Phil Hall titled "TV and Online News Audiences Declined During Biden's First 100 Days" was posted at finance.yahoo.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Ashe Schow titled "Washington Post Claimed Suggestions of Coronavirus Originating in Chinese Lab Were 'Debunked'—Now It Wants Investigation Into Matter" was posted at dailywire.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article titled "Newsmax Apologizes to Dominion [Voting Systems] Worker for False Allegations" was posted at news.yahoo.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Tobias Hoonhout and Brittany Bernstein titled "Washington Post Fact-Checker Gives Up on Recording Biden's Lies" was posted at nationalreview.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Brad Slager titled "CNN Has Become Desperate to Rewrite the 'Biden Vaccine' History" was posted at townhall.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Kirsten Acuna titled "Disney Has 12 More Marvel Superhero Movies in the Works; Here They All Are" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 3, 2021.

Variant coronavirus strains

■ A Reuters article by Kate Kelland titled "Risk From Virus Variants Remains After First Pfizer Covid-19 Vaccine, UK Study Finds" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Nancy Lapid titled "Vaccine Protects Covid-19 Survivors Against Variants; Virus' Spike Protein Damages Blood Vessels" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Nancy Lapid titled "Antibody Drug Neutralizes Virus Variants in Lab Study; Covid-19 Antibodies Detectable 12 Months After Infection" was posted at reuters.com on May 3, 2021.

Coronavirus vaccines

■ Looking back to May 2020, an article by David Ridley titled "Don't Count on Getting a Coronavirus Vaccine in 2021; Testing and Production Take Time" was posted at usatoday.com on May 5, 2020.

■ An article by Dr. Amanda Benarroch, Olivia Davies and Dr. Karine Tawagi titled "Covid-19 Vaccines May Not Offer Complete Protection for People With Compromised Immune Systems" was posted at gma.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Natasha Dailey titled "Cruise Travel Could Resume in July as New CDC Guidelines Allow Ships to Sail If 95% of Passengers Are Vaccinated" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Annalisa Merelli titled "The Founder of Moderna [Derrick Rossi] Doesn't Think Vaccines Are All That Impressive" was posted at qz.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Kelsey Vlamis titled "Florida Legislature Passed a Bill Making It Illegal for Schools to Require Covid-19 Vaccines—but a Long List of Shots Are Already Required to Attend School in the State" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by David Hogberg titled "Over 100 Million Adults in U.S. Fully Vaccinated for Covid-19" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Romano titled "Covid Poll: The U.S. Is About to Run Out of Adults Who Are Eager to Get Vaccinated" was posted at news.yahoo.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Michael J. Stern titled "It's Time to Start Shunning the 'Vaccine Hesitant'—They're Blocking Covid Herd Immunity" was posted at usatoday.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Biden Sets New Goal: 70% of Adults With at Least One Shot by July 4th" was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Nick Visser titled "FDA Reportedly Set to Approve Pfizer Vaccine for 12- to 15-Year-Olds" was posted at huffpost.com on May 3, 2021. ■ An article by Daniel Marans titled "Majority of House Democrats Want Joe Biden to Waive Covid-19 Vaccine Patents" was posted at huffpost.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Susan Jones titled "Do Covid Vaccines Produce Immunity as Defined by the CDC? CDC Says, 'We're Still Learning' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

National vaccine data base?

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: MSNBC Medical 'Expert' [Dr. Zeke Emanuel] Is Upset Biden Isn't Building a Federal Vaccine Database" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled "[Covid Adviser Dr.] Ezekiel Emanuel: National Covid Vaccination Database With QR Code [Which Is a Matrix Barcode Invented in 1994] 'Would Have Been the Right Way to Go' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

Should vaccine be mandated?

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "The Left's Mask Fetish, and Why They Think Vaccine Hesitancy Should Be a Felony" was posted at foxnews.com on April 27, 2021.

■ An article by Tucker Carlson titled "If You Let Democrats Force You to Get the Vaccine, They'll Have Complete Control Forever" was posted at foxnews.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Andrew Dunn titled "Should the Covid-19 Vaccine Be Mandated? Debate Takes Center Stage, as Hospitals, Colleges and Businesses Start Requiring the Shot" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled "Oh, So Now Herd Immunity Cannot Be Obtained?" was posted at townhall.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Pentagon Develops Microchip Detecting Covid-19 by Tracking Your Blood" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

Vaccine passports

Looking back to March, an article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Government, Big Tech Team Up to Make You Prove You're Not Unclean With 'Vaccine Passport' " was posted at thefederalist.com on March 29, 2021.

■ An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "UK Confirms NHS [National Health Service] Vaccine Passport App Will Be Introduced for Foreign Travel" was posted at breitbart.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article titled "Japan to Introduce 'Vaccine Passports' for International Travel" was posted at kyodonews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by James Anthony titled "Canada Is Getting Ready for a Vaccine Travel 'Certification,' Says Health Minister [Patty Hajdu]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 3, 2021.

Coronavirus testing

■ An article by Melanie Arter titled "Dr. Marty Makary [Professor at Johns Hopkins University]: 'More People Have Tuberculosis Than Coronavirus Right Now in the United States' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 28, 2021.

Coronavirus masks

■ Looking back to February, an article by Clifton French titled "St. Joseph County [Indiana] Health Officer Abused Authority With Mask Mandates, Settles Court Case" was posted at realnewsmichiana.com on Feb. 18, 2021.

■ An article by Eddie Scarry titled "Biden [in His April 28 Speech] Talks Like He's Defeated the Pandemic, but Then Tells Us to Keep Wearing Masks and Social Distancing" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 28, 2021. (This headline is listed in two sections—about wearing a mask and social-distancing.)

■ An article by Leana S. Wen titled "With Masks and Distancing, Biden's [April 28] Speech Sent the Wrong Message About the Power of Our Vaccines" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 29, 2021. (This headline is listed in two sections—about wearing a mask and social-distancing.)

■ An article by Tyler Olson titled "Govs. [Greg] Abbott [of Texas] and [Kay] Ivey [of Alabama], in States With Low Covid and No Mask Mandates, Say It's Time to 'Move Forward' on Virus" was posted at foxnews.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Even This CNN Medical Analyst [Dr. Leana S. Wen] Thinks Biden's Gone Too Far on the Masking" was posted at townhall.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A video and an article by Libby Emmons titled "Watch: Biden Says It's a Patriotic Responsibility to Wear a Mask Despite Being Vaccinated" were posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Eric Quintanar titled "TSA Extends Face Mask Requirement [for Air Travelers] Until September" was posted at dailywire.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Sen. Tom Cotton: 'Politicized Recommendations of the CDC' for Masks, Distancing Are Not 'Keeping Up' With 'Reality' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Ashley Oliver titled "[Colorado Republican] Lauren Boebert Demands Pelosi Let House Members Speak Without Masks: 'Biden Was Able To' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Texas, Florida Reporting Fewer Coronavirus Cases Per Capita Than Key Blue States With Mask Mandates" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Morefield titled "This Data on Masked vs. Unmasked Schools Will Be Ignored by the Mask Cult" was posted at townhall.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Ashe Schow titled "D.C. Mayor [Muriel Bowser] Quietly Lifts Mask Requirement for Fully Vaccinated People, Even Indoors" was posted at dailywire.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by David Matthews titled "D.C. Mayor [Muriel] Bowser Backtracks on Loosening Mask Restrictions for Fully Vaccinated Adults" was posted at fox5dc.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Staff titled "Colorado Extends Mask Mandate While Easing Restrictions on People Vaccinated Against Covid" was posted at axios.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by John Nolte titled "Massachusetts Town [Brookline] Keeps Outdoor Mask Mandate Despite CDC Ruling" was posted at breitbart.com on May 3, 2021.

Coronavirus social distancing

■ An article by Eddie Scarry titled "Biden [in His April 28 Speech] Talks Like He's Defeated the Pandemic, but Then Tells Us to Keep Wearing Masks and Social Distancing" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on April 28, 2021. (This head-line is listed in two sections—about wearing a mask and social-distancing.)

■ An article by Leana S. Wen titled "With Masks and Distancing, Biden's [April 28] Speech Sent the Wrong Message About the Power of Our Vaccines" was posted at washingtonpost.com on April 29, 2021. (This headline is listed in two sections—about wearing a mask and social-distancing.)

Coronavirus shutdowns

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Rand Paul: Kentucky Gov. Andy Beshear Is 'Drunk With Power' for Refusing to Reopen the State" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Taylor titled "Pentegon Says No to Parking Permit for 'Rolling to Remember' [a 32-Year-Old Tradition by American Veterans on Memorial Day Weekend]" was posted at wjla.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Disneyland Reopens in California—293 Days After Disney World Reopened in Florida" was posted at breitbart.com on May 1, 2021.

Coronavirus and leadership hypocrisy

■ Looking back to January, an article by Bradford Betz titled "50 Different Politicians, Government Officials Make 'Covid Hypocrisy' List" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 5, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "Report: Democrat Congressman [Sean Patrick of New York] Spent \$30,000 on Travel While Urging New Yorkers to Stay Home" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Thomas Lifson titled "The Least Self-Aware Governor in America [Andrew Cuomo] Warns Unvaccinated Young About 'Killing Your Grandmother' [After His Policies Led to the Death of Thousands of Grandmothers]" was posted at americanthinker.com on May 4, 2021.

Coronavirus and religion

■ An article by Ella Kietlinska titled "Connecticut Ends Religious Vaccine Exemptions for Students" was posted at theepochtimes.com on April 29, 2021. ■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Rev. [Franklin] Graham: 'Cancel Culture' Left Is Taking U.S. 'Down a Road Toward Communism' " was posted at cnsnews.com on April 29, 2021.

Comments about harassment of Asians

■ An article by Sudhin Thanawala titled "Asian Americans See Generational Split on Confronting Racism" was posted at apnews.com on May 2, 2021.

Comments about police "misconduct"

■ An article by Ashley Collman titled "DOJ Planned to Arrest Derek Chauvin in Court and Charge Him With Civil-Rights Violations if He Was Acquitted of Murder, Report Says" was posted at businessinsider.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Minyvonne Burke titled "Three Colorado Police Officers No Longer Employed After Arrest of 73-Year-Old Woman With Dementia" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Minyvonne Burke titled "Sheriff's Office [in Harris County, Texas] Fires Deputy Who Punched Teen, Another Who Pulled Gun on Driver" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by David Paredes, Vicky Nguyen, Rich Schapiro, Michelle Tak and Merritt Enright titled "Police Fired 24 Shots at a Handcuffed Man; Why Didn't They Turn on Their Body Cameras?" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Joe Jurado titled "DNA Test in 1993 Arkansas Killing Reveals Genetic Material of Someone Other Than the Black Man Who Was Executed for the Crime" was posted at theroot.com on May 4, 2021.

Comments about Marxist BLM corporation

■ An article by Tyler Olson titled "Black Lives Matter, NAACP Silent in Wake of 'Uncle Tim' Twitter Trend" was posted at foxnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Colton titled "Former Black Lives Matter Movement Leader [Mazin M. Mohamedali] Arrested [in Iowa City, Iowa] After Allegedly Interfering in Homicide Investigation" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Lee titled "BLM Protesters, Some Armed, Harass Diners [in Louisville, Kentucky] Until One Man Pulls Out Gun of His Own in 'Tense' Exchange" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Wes Wilson titled "Olympics Bans 'Black Lives Matter' Apparel, Could Punish Athletes for Social Protests" was posted at kxan.com (Austin, Texas) on May 4, 2021.

Comments about Portland riots

■ An article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "Police Declare Riot in Portland After May Day Protesters Break Windows" was posted at nypost.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Edmund DeMarche and Danielle Wallace titled "Portland Riot Declared Amid 'Autonomous Demonstrations' at ICE Facility; Officers Threatened With Knife" was posted at foxnews.com on May 2, 2021.

Comments about Antifa in California

■ An article by Mia Cathell titled "'Let's Kill People'—Secret Recordings of California Antifa Group Leaked by Infiltrator" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on April 30, 2021.

Comments about LeBron James and police

■ An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "LAPD Union Asks NBA to Investigate LeBron [James] Over Tweet Targeting Cop" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

Comments about defunding the police

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Poll: Joe Biden Has Lower Popularity Rating Than Police and Law Enforcement Agencies" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Natalie O'Neill titled "University of Minnesota Student Leader Urges Peers to Make Life [Heck] for [Campus] Cops [by Calling in Fake Incidents]" was posted at nypost.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Anthony Gockowski titled "University of Minnesota Student Leaders Condemn Calls to Obstruct Campus Police" was posted at alphanewsmn.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article titled "Stillwater High Schoolers [in Minnesota] Stage 'Back the Blue' Walkout" was posted at kstp.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Gabrielle Temaat titled "Group of High School Students Walk Out [of Class] for 'Back the Blue' Protest in Minnesota" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Mohamed Ibrahim titled "Activists Take Next Step in Push to Replace Minneapolis Police Department" was posted at apnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "Squad' Dem Cori Bush [of Missouri] Praises St. Louis' 'Historic' Vote to 'Defund' Police [Even Though St. Louis Ranks as One of the Most Dangerous Cities in America]" was posted at foxnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Brittany Bernstein titled "Record Number of Seattle Police Have Left Department, 'Morale Is Not Good' " was posted nationalreview.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Lee titled "Philadelphia Police Department Faces Manning Crisis as Officers Opt for Retirement, Struggles to Attract Recruits" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Jeff Poor titled "Gov. [Kristi] Noem Encourages Laid-Off Law Enforcement to Come to South Dakota" was posted at breitbart.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Emma Colton titled "Police Officer's [Major Kelvin Dingle at Atlanta's Morehouse School of Medicine's Public Safety Office] Emotional Video Slamming Anti-Police Sentiment Goes Viral" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Left-Wing Students at University of California: 'Abolish' the Campus Police" was posted at breitbart.com on May 5, 2021.

Comments about weapons

■ An article titled "[John] Cornyn [of Texas], [Bill] Hagerty [of Tennessee], [Chuck] Grassley [of Iowa], [Jim] Inhofe [of Oklahoma] and Senate GOP Introduce Concealed-Carry Reciprocity Bill" was posted at cornyn.senate.gov on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Jim Vertuno titled "Texas Pushes Closer to Dropping Handgun License Requirement" was posted at abcnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Oregon Democrats Vote to Double Concealed Carry Permit Fee [From \$50 to \$100]" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Peter Suciu titled "2021: The Year Millions of Americans Becoming Gun Owners?" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Americans Set Another Gun Purchase Record in April" was posted at townhall.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Report: Gun Sales Rise for 13th Straight Month Because 'Americans Realized They Are Their Own First Responder' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

Minimum wage

■ An article by Jackie DeFusco titled "Virginia's First Minimum Wage Increase in More Than a Decade [to \$9.50 Per Hour] Takes Effect May 1" was posted at wric.om on April 30, 2021.

Keystone pipeline

■ An article by Staff titled "The Supreme Court Case That Could Change Everything for U.S. Pipelines" was posted at oilprice.com on May 1, 2021.

Comments about transgenders

■ An article by Adam Shaw and Brooke Singman titled "Caitlyn Jenner [Formerly Bruce Jenner] Opposes Boys Who Are Trans Playing Sports on Girls' Teams in School, Says It Is Unfair" was posted at foxnews.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Orion Rummier titled "'I Want to Choose Flight': Families Look to Leave States Banning Health Care for Trans Kids" was posted at axios.com on May 1, 2021.

Comments about reparations

■ Looking back to February, an article by John L. Dorman titled "'Slavery Ended Over 130 Years Ago': Former NFL Player Herschel Walker Says Black Americans Shouldn't Get Reparations" was posted at businessinsider.com on Feb. 21, 2021.

Comments about adding states

■ An article by Bradley Devlin titled "Poll: Democrats Want Puerto Rico Statehood More Than Puerto Ricans [Want It]" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by John L. Dorman titled "Joe Manchin [Democrat Senator From West Virginia] Opposes D.C. Statehood Bill, Dealing a Huge Blow to Its Prospects in the Senate" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 1, 2021.

Comments about Supreme Court shenanigans

■ Looking back to May 2005, an article by William E. Leuchtenburg titled "When Franklin Roosevelt Clashed With the Supreme Court—and Lost" was posted at smithsonianmag.com on May 2005.

Comments about Senate filibuster

■ An article by Reagan McCarthy titled "Poll Shows That Constituents Favor [West Virginia Joe] Manchin and [Arizona Kyrsten] Sinema Opposing Elimination of the Filibuster" was posted at townhall.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Elana Schor titled "The Filibuster Isn't Stopping Senate Dems" was posted at politico.com on May 3, 2021.

Comments about Gavin Newsom recall

■ An article by Eric Ting titled " 'False and Offensive': Christine Pelosi [Daughter of Nancy Pelosi] Shreds Newsom Team's Anti-Recall Messaging" was posted at sfgate.com on May 3, 2021.

Comments about Hunter Biden

■ An article by Andrew Kerr titled "100 Days Into Biden's Presidency, Hunter Still Owns Stake in Chinese Private Equity Firm, Business Records Show" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 29, 2021.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

■ An article by Megan Henney titled "Progressives Take Credit for Biden's Huge Spending Plan: 'We Are Setting the Agenda for the Democratic Party' " was posted at foxnews.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Liz Peek titled "Joe Biden, After 100 Days, Finally Talks Truth —Cutting U.S. Carbon Emissions Won't Matter" was posted at foxnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Tim O'Donnell titled "Obama Not Spared as Biden Administration Subtly Criticizes Previous North Korea Strategies" was posted at new. yahoo.com on May 1, 2021. ■ An article by Jake Dima titled "Hillary Clinton 'Thrilled' Biden Is Pushing Agenda 'As Far as Possible' Amid Government Intervention in Covid-19 Pandemic" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Falconer titled "Hillary Clinton Warns of 'Huge Consequences' Over U.S. Troop Withdrawal From Afghanistan" was posted at axios.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Ben Dutka titled "Texas [Agriculture] Commissioner [Sid Miller] Just Sued Biden—He Accuses Joe's Relief Package of Discriminating Against Farmers" was posted at thepatriotjournal.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Biden Admin Expected to Propose Ban on Menthol Cigarettes, ACLU Says It Will Disproportionately Affect Communities of Color" was posted at dailywire.com on April 28, 2021.

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Virginia Commonwealth University Student Body President: 'I Hate White People So Much It's Not Even Funny' " was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Gov. [Andrew] Cuomo and Mayor De Blasio Are Once More Going After Each Other" was posted at townhall.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Bernadette Hogan, Nolan Hicks and Bruce Golding titled "Gov. [Andrew] Cuomo Mocks De Blasio's July Reopening Plan in Feisty News Conference" was posted at nypost.com on April 29, 2021.

■ An article by Nolan Hicks titled "De Blasio Strikes Back at [Andrew] Cuomo, Says 'Everyone's Just Admitting They Covered Up' " was posted at nypost. com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Brendan Boucher titled "[Andrew] Cuomo's 'Covid Czar' [Larry Schwartz] Resigns After Losing Exception to Ethic Law [Meaning Mr. Schwartz Would Be Subject to Ethics Laws]" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by David M. Drucker titled "Incumbent Democrats in Jeopardy After California Loses House Seat [Due to Redistricting]" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Jeffrey Cawood titled "Three More Cities Vote 'No Confidence' in Progressive L.A. County D.A. [George] Gascon Amid Recall Threat" was posted at dailywire.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled "California Gives Tens of Thousands of Violent Inmates Early Release Eligibility" was posted at thefederalist.com on May 3, 2021.

Government action against Giuliani

■ An article by Erica Orden and Paula Reid titled "Federal Agents Execute Search Warrants on Rudy Giuliani's Manhattan Home and Office" was posted at cnn.com on April 29, 2021.

■ A Reuters article by Karen Freifeld titled "Warrant for Giuliani's Phones and Computers Seeks Communications With Over a Dozen People" was posted at reuters.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Kathianne Boniello titled "New York Times, Washington Post and NBC Forced to Retract False Claims About [Rudy] Giuliani" was posted at nypost.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Gabby Orr titled "Trump Allies Worry Giuliani Raid Sent 'Strong Message' to Ex-President's Inner Circle" was posted at cnn.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "[Iconic Civil Rights Lawyer Alan] Dershowitz: If Giuliani and His Clients Aren't Safe From Biden's 'Banana Republic,' 'We're All Next' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 3, 2021.

Bias against conservatives

■ Looking back to November 2020, an article by James Samson titled "DNC Official [David Atkins of California] Suggests Re-Education for Trump Voters—'How Do You Deprogram 75 Million People?" was posted at lifezette.com on Nov. 21, 2020.

■ An article by Jeffrey A. Trachtenberg titled "Simon & Schuster Employees Submit Petition Demanding No Deals With Trump Administration Authors" was posted at wsj.com on April 26, 2021.

■ An article by Robert Kraychik titled "Sen. Tom Cotton: Jeff Bezos Must Explain Why Amazon Canceled Clarence Thomas Documentary While Celebrating Leftist Terrorists" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by David Ingram and Ben Kamisar titled "In a Nod to Trump, Florida Is Set to Ban 'Deplatforming' by Tech Companies [Seeking to Punish Social Media Companies That Ban Conservative Politicians]" was posted at nbcnews.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Scott Jennings titled "Left-Wing Celebrities Who Abuse Social Media and Destroy People Must Be Held Accountable" was posted at usatoday.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Dave Urbanski titled "Sunny Hostin of 'The View' Declares 'We Need to Shun Those That Refuse to Get Vaccinated'—Specifically 'White Evangelicals' and 'Republicans' " was posted at theblaze.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "George W. Bush: If GOP Stands for 'White Anglo-Saxon Protestantism, Then It's Not Going to Win Anything' " was posted at breitbart.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled "Dinesh D'Souza: 'Identity Socialism Has Arrived' and It Decides Who's 'In' and Who's 'Out' " was posted at cnsnews.com on May 4, 2021.

Positive comments about conservatives

■ An article by Scott Morefield titled "Most Consequential GOP Victory This Century Was Ron DeSantis Over Andrew Gillum in 2018; It's Not Even Close" was posted at townhall.com on May 3, 2021.

Trump supporters and detractors

■ An article by Edmund DeMarche and Evie Fordham titled "Texas Special Election: Susan Wright [Who Was Endorsed by Donald Trump] Advances to Runoff for Late Husband's Seat Against Fellow Republican [With Democrat Falling Short of Qualifying for the Runoff]" was posted at foxnews.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Jordan Davidson titled "How Fed-Up Citizens Armed With a Petition Took on Leftists Over Austin [Texas] Homeless Problem" was posted at thefederalist.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Bryan Preston titled "Change: Austin [Texas] Voters Strongly Reject Unfettered Homeless Camping, Weakening Radicals [Mayor Steve] Adler and [Councilman Greg] Casar" was posted at pjmedia.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Lee Moran titled "Chris Christie Gives One-Term, Twice-Impeached [but Not Convicted by the Senate] Trump an 'A' for His Presidency" was posted at huffpost.com on May 1, 2021.

■ An article by Tom Porter titled "Mitt Romney Loudly Booed and Called a 'Traitor' at Utah's GOP Conference Over His Opposition to Trump" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 2, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Lee titled "BLM Releases New List of Demands, Including Permanently Banning Trump From 'All Digital Media Platforms' " was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Facebook 'Supreme Court' Upholds the Blacklisting of Donald Trump" was posted at breitbart.com on May 5, 2021.

General interest

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "University of Texas Requires School Band to Play 'The Eyes of Texas' [Which Is Considered Racist by Leftists] in 2021" was posted at breitbart.com on April 23, 2021.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Kentucky Derby Bucks Activists, Will Play 'My Old Kentucky Home' Theme [Which Is Considered Racist by Leftists] Despite Attacks" was posted at breitbart.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Brett Kelman titled "Elderly Couple Uses Military Morse Code Training to Escape Tennessee Assisted-Living Facility" was posted at tennnessean.com on April 30, 2021.

■ An article by Lindsay Dodgson titled "Researchers Released a Mako Shark Into the Ocean, but It Made a U-Turn to Take Bites Out of Their Boat" was posted at businessinsider.com on May 1, 2021. ■ An article by Cortney Moore titled "Kroger [Grocery Store] Testing Drone Delivery Service for Small Groceries, Items in Ohio" was posted at foxbusiness.com on May 3, 2021.

■ An article by Michael Hollan titled "Texas Fisherman Catches 876-Pound Record-Breaking Fish [a Bluefin Tuna Near Port Arnasa]" was posted at foxnews.com on May 4, 2021.

■ An article by Scott McDonald titled "TikTok Video of Cop [Nate Silverster of Bellevue, Idaho, on April 24] Mocking LeBron James Viewed Over 2.4 Million Times" was posted at newsweek.com on April 25, 2021.

■ An article by Gustaf Kilander titled "GoFundMe for Police Officer [Nate Silverster] Who Mocked LeBron James Hits \$460,000" was posted at yahoo.com on May 5, 2021.

■ An article by Ari Hoffman titled "Viral TikTok Cop [Nate Silverster] Who Mocked LeBron James Returns From Suspension, Announces Book Deal" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on May 5, 2021.

 \star \star \star \star

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."